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26th February 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope my weekly update finds you all fit and well.  
 
I am very pleased to report that Coronavirus recorded case numbers in Waltham Forest have continued to 
fall over the past week. I have seen first-hand the fantastic work being undertaken at St Edmunds Church hall 
in vaccinating thousands of members of our community. I take these as positive signs that we are finally 
approaching a better place in the pandemic. This does not of course mean that we can become complacent. 
Following the guidelines to keep our families and each other safe is imperative.  
 
Every parent will be hoping to be provided with all of the information as to school’s reopening today. I can 
confirm that the intention is to invite all children back from Monday 8th March. Unfortunately, it is not possible 
to provide all of the details yet as we continue to work on our risk assessment. Details for reopening will be 
provided next week but as mentioned earlier this week. Arrangements will be very similar to the Autumn term 
of 2020. This will include staggered start and end times, one way systems, children kept in class bubbles etc.  
 
In preparation for a return to school you may have placed a uniform order on the school website. Children will 
keep growing! Orders can be collected on Thursday 4th March between 10am – 2pm. 
 
This week we have seen a slight dip in children engaging in their online learning. Please remind all of your 
friends that we are learning online until Friday 5th March. 

 

 22/02 23/02 24/02 25/02 
Ash 77% 83% 80% 77% 

Maple 86% 89% 89% 89% 

Kapok 83% 87% 83% 83% 

Hawthorn 80% 87% 83% 83% 

Cherry 90% 83% 83% 87% 

Cedar 97% 93% 93% 93% 

Sequoia 87% 87% 80% 83% 

Elm 90% 93% 93% 90% 

Beech 100% 93% 90% 90% 

Sycamore 93% 96% 89% 93% 

Hazel 89% 89% 96% 100% 

Willow 90% 93% 97% 93% 

Pine 83% 79% 83% 97% 

Palm 93% 97% 100% 100% 

Eucalyptus 84% 87% 84% 94% 

Acacia 97% 90% 86% 100% 

Sassafras 96% 93% 89% 86% 

Baobab 83% 90% 97% 97% 

Olive 86% 86% 89% 82% 

Oak  93% 89% 82% 89% 

Aspen 93% 96% 89% 96% 

Daily avg 89% 90% 88% 91% 
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Very well done to Palm, Pine, Baobab, Hazel, Willow, Beech, Cedar, Sycamore, Sassafras and Aspen who 
have all achieved above 96% on one of the days.  
 
Let’s see if we can make our last week of online learning the best yet and get all classes up into the 90’s. 
 
Before half term over 200 parents took part in the parental survey. Thank you to all of those that completed 
the survey. The results were fantastic and some very positive comments were warmly received. In addition, 
we were able to identify some points of development for us as a school. This is all thanks to you and your 
feedback so I thank you again for taking part.   The anaylsis of the results are availbale to view and will be 
sent to you on a separate message via SchoolPing. 
 
Finally, before half term we made activity packs for the children with 9 creative activities and 9 physical 
activities for the children to take part in. A staggering 401 packs were collected and packs were given to the 
children in school so nearly 500 were shared altogether. I do hope that you enjoyed completing some of the 
challenges.  
 
All that leaves is to wish you all a lovely weekend! 
 
Kind regards everyone and stay safe. 
 
Mr Jeffery 

 
 

 


